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Welcome to the 2019 school year. We have had an excellent start, and already, those new 
to our community, including all of our Year 7 students, are looking very much ‘at home’ 
here. There was certainly much energy, excitement and laughter in Lavalla Court on  
Tuesday morning as we greeted our Year 12 students who were here to introduce our  
newest members - the Year 7 class of 2019 – to life at Chanel. 

 

Our College theme for 2019 is “Respect – Every person matters”. This theme resonates well with the challenge 
that I asked all students to embrace at our very first College Assembly. As I 
do at the beginning of each new school year, I urged students, firstly, to be 
proud to be members of the Chanel College community; and secondly, to 
avoid mediocrity and instead, aim for excellence. 

 
This year I added a new dimension to this and introduced the notion 
that:  
Chanel students are RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE, RESILIENT Learners. 
 

During the year, we will unpack what it means to be a respectful learner, a  
responsible learner, and a resilient learner who is proud to be a member of 
the Chanel College community and who always aims for excellence. 

 

First newsletter 
Early this week the first newsletter of the year was distributed to students 
to take home. This newsletter contained some very important information 
regarding the start of the school year. If you did not receive a copy, please 
contact the College Office.  

 
Opening Mass  
As a Catholic College, we begin each school year by celebrating Mass. I would like to invite you to join us in our 
Opening Mass for 2019 on Thursday 7 February commencing at 9.15am in the Marian Centre.  

 

Instrumental Music Program 
This term we plan to introduce an Instrumental Music Program at Chanel College. This co-curricular program 
will provide students with an opportunity to learn to play an instrument, participate in ensembles, and the 
College Concert Band, and choir. We will communicate more information in upcoming newsletters. 

 
SUN SAFETY 
We know that sun exposure during childhood is a significant contributing factor to the development of skin 
cancer later in life. We also know that the incidence of skin cancer in Queensland is amongst the highest in the 
world. The Queensland Cancer Council urges schools across the state to continue to prioritise the promotion of 
sun safe practices. Thus, as we begin a new school year, we are reminded of the importance of wearing hats 
and sunscreen when we are outdoors. This includes mornings and afternoons when students are on their way 
to and from school.  
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CHANEL NEWS 

TERM 1  
WEEK 2 
TUES 5 February 

Safer Internet Day 

Year 10 & 11  
Information Evening 
 

WED 6 February 

House Assemblies 

Chanel Board 
Meeting 
 
THURS 7 February 

FRI 8 February 

Interhouse  
Swimming Carnival 
 

WEEK 3 
MON 11 February 

TUES 12 February 

SRC Meeting 

Year 12 GRIP  
Leadership  
Conference 
 

WED 13  February 

Whole College  
Assembly 
 

THURS 14 February 

Love Thy Neighbour 
Day 

STUDENT ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 

OPENING MASS 
9.15am 

OFFICE CLOSED 
9.00-10.30am 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

OFFICE CLOSED  
8.10-8.30am 
Due to Staff  
photography 



 

THEME 2019 - RESPECT EVERY PERSON MATTERS 
Our theme for 2019 encourages us to treat everyone with respect and to have compassion 
for all people. The way we live and love is what matters most. We all have the capacity to 
make a difference in our school, in our homes, in our social and sporting groups and in the 
wider world. Let us make 2019 a year when everyone will feel respected, valued and  
included. 

Prayer Support 
Following tradition, Chanel College families and/or individuals are asked to be involved in 
offering prayer support for our Year 12 students.  This is a very important year and one that 
can be quite stressful at times for our young people.  Each person or family who commits is 
asked to pray each day, a prayer of their choice, for the student.  This is a practical way of 
demonstrating our concern for our Year 12 students.  Anyone who believes in the power of 
prayer is welcome to be a prayer support person/family.  If you have not already received 
and returned your notice, and would like to participate, please leave your name and contact 
details at the College Office before Monday 4 February. 

Opening Mass 
The Opening Mass for 2019 will be celebrated on 7 February at 9.15 am in the Marian  

Centre. All parents/carers are welcome to join in our celebration of what will be another busy 

and fulfilling year. 

Connecting with Marists 
Over the last weekend of the school holidays, our 
College Captains – Imogen Collins and Brayden 
Whalley, and Vice-captains – Hannah Overend and 
Ryan Lilley, spent time at the Marist Student Lead-
ers’ Gathering in Brisbane.  They were given the 
opportunity to deepen their understanding of lead-
ership, network with other Marist schools and  
participate in shared prayer and liturgies. Many 
thanks to Mrs Wales who accompanied them and 
we look forward to sharing their new found skills 
and ideas.  

 
Friday Night Youth Group 
A Youth Group is starting this Friday 1 February  
4.30pm-6pm at the Parish Hall in Herbert Street. 
The Youth Group is open to all high school aged 
children so come along and join in. 
 
 
  

      

 

 

 

Please Pray for... 

 Countries experiencing 
ongoing violence and  
turmoil due to political  
unrest 

 All new students and 
staff as they commence their 
journey at Chanel College 
 
 People in our community 
who are unwell or recovering 
from illness 

 

Praise and 

Thanks for… 

 Civilians and defence  
personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity 
and justice to many parts of 
the world 
 
 A safe return to school  
 after a relaxing and  
 renewing holiday 
 
 The wonderful country we 
live in  

 

 

If you have any  

requests for either 

of the above  

prayers, please 

leave your request 

at the Office. 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 



 

 

 

 

 



 

First Day 2019 



 

 



New Staff 
Welcome to our new Staff members. 

Mrs Priya Arora 
Science 

Mr Calvin Bennett 
English & Humanities 

Mrs Tania Fisher 
Japanese, Maths,  

Economics/Business and  

Co-curricular Program Leader 

Mr Zach Hansen 
IT Support 

Ms Tracey Iki 
Design Technology/ITD 

Mrs Caroline Jones 
Maths 

Mr Opdesh Sidhu 
English  & Humanities 

Mrs Danielle Slow 
English & Drama 

Mrs Melissa Whalley 
Maths 

Mrs Janelle Wood 
Inclusive Curriculum 

Leader 



 

Science 
Mr David Fisser  

Oliver Kirk is a QMEA Ambassador 

Oliver Kirk has been chosen as a QMEA Ambassador for 2019. 

Together with 19 other Ambassadors, Oliver was presented with 

his certificate at a breakfast function in Brisbane on 7th 

 December.  As such, Oliver will be involved with the various 

QMEA functions here in Gladstone and will represent Chanel 

College whenever he is asked to talk to students about the role 

and involvement of QMEA. The photograph shows below  Oliver 

meeting the Minister for Education, the Hon. Grace Grace at the 

function. 

 

Mr Fisser 
Science Curriculum Leader 



 

Mathematics 
Mrs Sherie Elliott 

 

 

Some parents may have noticed the addition of an A5 notebook on the booklist for Mathematics. One thing I 

want to strongly encourage across all Mathematics classes is the use of a summary book. Students should add to 

the book each night they have a lesson, with the important concepts that they learnt in class, and maybe some 

examples they can review. At the end of each week they will be able to review the notes in their summary book, 

meaning they will be continually revising throughout the term (so the work in Week 1 will be reviewed at least 8 

times before the exam, Week 2 will be reviewed 7 times, etc). As exams each term will be cumulative (have  

material from previous terms), this technique is also very valuable for long term learning. Regular revision has 

been shown to improve memory, which is extremely important for exams. Another technique which is great for 

revising is the 'Flip Card Technique', which is explained in the following video.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eVajQPuRmk8 

 

Students will also be encouraged to create an overall summary sheet at the end of each term. These can be kept 

in their display folder for reference throughout 

the year and even for future use. 

Studying is a skill that we are aiming to master 

in Mathematics in 2019. Your encouragement 

and support is greatly appreciated. 

 

Sherie Elliott 
Mathematics Curriculum Leader 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

Welcome back to Chanel for 2019 and what a very very big year for sport it is going to be!  At Chanel we love celebrating 
and acknowledging student achievements in the sporting arena. I am not always aware of these achievements but would 
invite you to share these results with me, so that as a community, we can congratulate and share students sporting  
success. Please contact me via email or phone so that we can acknowledge the wealth of sporting talent at Chanel College. 

There have been many changes to the sport calendar, both at Chanel College (dates for the Interhouse Carnivals) and the 
Port Curtis Sports trials calendars.  It is important that parents and students are aware of the EARLIER dates and times for 
both Chanel and Port Curtis sporting events.  Please ensure that you have ‘liked’ the Chanel College Facebook page & Port 
Curtis School Sport Facebook page for the most up-to-date information regarding Interhouse carnival dates and Port Curtis 
trial dates and times.   

Students have access to both the Secondary (13-19 years of age) and the Primary (10-12 years of age) Port Curtis calendars 
on their Student Google Page. 

Parents can access these calendars via links on the Chanel College Website. 

 
PORT Curtis Sport 
Port Curtis Trials The majority of the Port Curtis sporting trials will be held during Term 1. The 
dates for these trials can be found on the College website (with links to the Port Curtis  
calendars), Student Google Page (under the 'Sport @ Chanel' tab), on Parent Lounge (with links 
to the Port Curtis calendars) and in the Daily Notices. This year we will be using electronic  
nominations for Port Curtis trials. Students will have access (both at school and at home) to the 
nomination forms via the Student Google Page under 'Sport @ Chanel'. For the most up-to-date  
information about Port Curtis Sport, please 'like' the Port Curtis School Sport  
Facebook page. Capricornia School Sport app can be downloaded from the Google Play app 
store and the IPhone app store (links for both can be found on the Chanel College Website).  
 
If your child wishes to nominate for a trial, they are to complete the relevant Google form. If a 
student has put their name down for a trial, I will forward to them (via their Pastoral Care  

folder) the Parent Consent and Medical forms. The Consent forms MUST be returned to the College by the due date as late 
nominations will not be accepted. Students nominating for Port Curtis trials should have the intention of making  
themselves available for Capricornia trials. Please note: 12 Year olds (DOB 2007) will still compete in the Primary school 
Port Curtis trials. All nominations need to come through the College and the same procedures for nominations mentioned 
above apply to the 12- year-old students. Term 1 is very busy with sporting trials for 12 year olds and 13 – 19 year olds, so it 
is important to remind your student to listen to the morning notices for the upcoming trials.  
 

Interhouse Carnivals 
Friday 8 February marks the start of the Interhouse sporting carnivals with the Swimming Carnival.    It is a College  
expectation that all students attend this carnival, which will be a day full of fun, House Spirit and loads of time to get into 
the pool with  friends. 
This is an all-day event with students arriving and leaving from the pool (they do not need to come to the College, rolls will 
be marked down at the pool). Students will be able to participate in a variety of events: competitive 50m races,  
participation races or both, and novelty events. No nominations for events need to be taken for the competitive races.  
Information for parents will be available through the College Newsletter and Parent Lounge next week. As this is the first 
Inter-House Carnival for the year, I encourage all students to participate and set the participation levels and House spirit for 
the Year. 
 

 

 



 

Sports News 
CARNIVAL CALENDAR 

Swimming Carnival - Term 1 Week 2, Friday 8 February 

 

Cross Country – Term 1 Week 10, Friday 5 April 

 

 
Athletics – Term 2 Week 3, Thursday 9 May &  
Friday 10 May 

CHANEL COLLEGE SWIMMING  
CARNIVAL – FRIDAY 8 FEBRUARY  

 
TIME: Pool opens 8.30 am 
 Roll marked 8.45 am 
 Events begin 9.00 am 
 Carnival finishes 3.00 pm 
 
TRANSPORT: If possible all students are to be dropped off at the 
pool (8.30 am) and picked-up (3.00 pm) from the Pool. If students 
are unable to organise transport directly to the pool they are to 
come to Chanel. The students will be taken to and from the pool 
by the Chanel Bus. In the afternoon all students who need to catch 
buses from Chanel College will be returned to the College in time 
to do so. 
 
UNIFORM: All students must be wearing their House shirt, a wide 
brimmed hat and footwear (thongs or shoes) 
*Shorts must be appropriate for a  
Swimming Carnival (board shorts allowed). 
*All students MUST wear sunscreen throughout the day (this will 
be supplied for you) 
*Footwear MUST be worn while entering and leaving the aquatic 
centre and pool (thongs are acceptable). 
*Bikinis are not appropriate wear for a  
College swimming carnival. 1 piece togs for girls and swimming 
shorts for boys to be worn when in the water. 
*Bring a towel, food/snacks, sunscreen, zinc + plenty of water 
 
HATS: Wide brimmed hats MUST be worn all day.  
Your hat MUST be on your head as you  
enter the pool otherwise you will be sent back to the College by 
bus to collect your College hat (and an infringement will be  
issued). 
NO CAPS ALLOWED 
 

 
FOOD:  Very limited food is available from the Pool Canteen.   
Students are encouraged to bring their lunch and snacks. 
*Bring water bottle 
 
RACES : Competitive 50m Races 
-Only students wishing to go for Age Champion need to swim in 
these races. 

NO heats – all competitive races are  
FINALS (fastest time overall from all competitive swimmers in the 
age division will get the points for first place). 
  
Participation Races 
- all students can compete to earn 1 House point 
- will be held after the competitive race for each age division 
- students can use floaties for these races 
 
PARENTS/SPECTATORS 

Parents and/or spectators attending, will be required to pay 
the pool entrance fee of $3.00 before entering the pool facility.   

Parents and/or spectators can sit at the chairs and tables  
behind the shallow end.  They will not be permitted to enter the 
swimming pool area.  
 
EARLY DEPARTURES 

Students will only be allowed to leave the Aquatic Centre early 
if they are collected by their parent/s and have a signed note.   

Students leaving early – need to have a Pass Out prior to the 
carnival or a signed note on the day if they are leaving the pool 
early.  Parents MUST pick up students leaving early from the 
entrance of the Aquatic Centre.      
 



Mouthguard Policy 

In 2019, mouth protection is MANDATORY in the following contact sports:  

Australian Football (AFL), Hockey, Rugby League, Rugby Union and Water Polo. 

It is  recommended for Soccer.  

The Department of Education strongly recommends that students wear custom-fitted mouthguards.  

Wearing an appropriately designed and made mouthguard while participating in sport will protect 
against dental injuries.  Players of all ages involved in sports and activities where they are at risk of an injury to the face should protect 
their teeth with a properly fitted mouthguard. This includes sports where there is a risk of collision, falling and/or contact from other 
players or equipment such as balls, bats, sticks or racquets.  

Student medical forms for Port Curtis Sport now acknowledge the mandatory wearing of mouthguards for  
Australian Football (AFL), Hockey, Rugby League, Rugby Union, Waterpolo and the recommended use of them in Soccer. All parent/
carers will have to sign this form stating that they understand and agree to this process. If students are competing in any trials for the 
above sports, (except soccer) they MUST have a mouthguard, or they will be unable to  
compete.  

These measures will also be enforced with Chanel College sport.  All students participating in Interschool Australian Football (AFL), 
Hockey, Rugby League, Rugby Union they MUST wear  mouthguards to play.  Training for Confraternity Rugby League and Rugby 7s will 
also require the mandatory wearing of a mouthguard – if a student does not have a mouthguard, they will not be permitted to train or 
play. 
 
For more information visit: (https://www.ada.org.au/Your-Dental-Health/Teens-12-17/Mouthguards ) 

 

Sports News 

Sunday 30 June – Friday 5 July

 

 



 Careers News 

CAREERS ADVICE 
Confused about Career Paths or have  

Work Experience enquiries? 

Call Mrs Crane on 4973 4739 

TIME EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
Coronado Curragh Apprentice Intake 
MRAEL in partnership with Coronado  
Curragh are seeking candidates to  
undertake Mechanical Fitting, Electrical 
and Boiler making Apprenticeships to 
commence in April 2019. 
In these exciting roles you will be  
encouraged to develop a broad range of 
technical and interpersonal skills.  
On-the-job training will be undertaken at 
Curragh Mine which is located 17km from 
the township of Blackwater. 
Applicants will be required to  
demonstrate a high level of motivation 
together with a commitment to complete 
the qualification. 
 
So what can we offer? 
 
CORONADO GLOBAL RESOURCES is the 
5th largest producer of high-quality  
metallurgical coal in the world and as an 
Apprentice at the Curragh Mine, you will 
work with seasoned professionals,  
developing strong relationships and 
providing you with valuable mentoring 
opportunities and supervised training. 
If you have a strong respect for and  
commitment to safety, effective  
communication skills and thrive in a team 
environment, then we are the company 
for you! 
Candidates living in the Central  
Queensland area will be highly regarded. 
Applications are open to both recent 
school leavers and mature age  
candidates. 
Subsidised Accommodation in Blackwater 
will be provided with this role but you will 
be required to supply your own transport 
to and from work. 
 
How to apply? For more information, or 
to apply: Please head to MRAEL's web-
site:  https://www.aasn.com.au/
index.php/jobseekers/view-current-
apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies and 
view JOB ID 3223 (Mechanical Fitter), JOB 
ID 3216 (Electrical) and JOB ID 3224 
(Boilermaking). 
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/
jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-
trainee-vacancies 

 

https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies
https://www.aasn.com.au/index.php/jobseekers/view-current-apprentice-and-trainee-vacancies


NOTICES 

SCHOOL FEES INFORMATION 
The Family Discount forms for 2019 were 
sent home at the end of last year. A  
current form is required at the beginning of 
each year in order to apply the discount. This 
form is located on the Parent Lounge or you 
can obtain a copy from the college office. 
 
The College fees are issued at the  
beginning of each term, usually Week 2 or 3, 
via email or post. Payments can be made by 
direct debit, direct deposit, BPay or via the 
parent lounge. You are welcome to establish 
a payment plan, please contact the finance 
office to discuss this further. 

 
Any queries in relation to your parent  
account can be made by calling Kylie 
McDowall on 4973 4711 or email  
finance@chanelcollge.qld.edu.au  

COLLEGE PHOTOS 
College photographs will be taken on Monday 
11 February.  This ensures that Student ID 
photos are available early for student use.   
Individual, Pastoral Care and Year Level photos 
will be taken. 

An envelope will be given to all students with their details in the 
first week of Term 1.  This envelope MUST be given to the  
photographer on photo day.  Please follow the instructions on 
the envelope regarding the correct payment procedure.  
 
Academy Photography have online  
ordering  if parents wish to pay and order 
before photo day. 
 

It is essential that all students are in full 
formal uniform and all dress and  
grooming guidelines  are strictly adhered 
to.  Parents of students not in correct  
uniform will be contacted and asked to 
bring in the appropriate uniform.  



Library News 
Mrs Binney Library Manager 

Mrs McAlister Library Assistant 

Online Resources  

        Chanel College Online Catalogue 

           https://libsouth.rok.catholic.edu.au/oliver/home/news 

        Student Google Site / Library   

                          https://sites.google.com/a/rok.catholic.edu.au/ccg-chanel-college-student-site/library-home-page/library  

 

LIBRARY OPENING 

HOURS 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8:00am - 3:30pm 

 

STUDENT PRINTING TO THE LIBRARY 
 

  Middle Years 7-9          Senior Years 10-12 
  Printer Name: 420LibraryFloor              Printer Name: 420LibrarySNR 
           

   
 

If you prefer reading on your mobile device or chrome 

book, take a look at the thousands of ebooks available 

through the Australian Catholic eBook Network.   

Download immediately and start reading.  

 

Make sure to select ACEN from the drop-down menu.   

https://cenetau.libraryreserve.com/10/45/en/SignIn.htm?url=Default.htm 

INFO DATABASES  
username and password are shown on 
the Student Google Site under Library.  

 

 Ancient and Medieval  History 

 Blooms Literature 

 Health Reference Center 

 Issues & Controversies 

 Mid/High School eBook  

   Collection 

 Modern World History 

 Science Online 

 World News Digest 

 World Religions 

 

RESEARCH SKILLS 

STATE LIBRARY  

VICTORIA - ERGO 

Need help to improve your  

research skills? This site  

provides step-by step guides to 

help you break down research 

tasks into manageable parts 

and find reliable information to 

produce a better assignment. 

Click on each of the links below 

to go directly to the website.  

http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/

learn-skills 

EXPLORE AUSTRALIAN  

HISTORY 

Australia & WWI 

A young nation rushed to war,  

eager to prove its worth to the  

British Empire. 

 

Australia & WWII 

Little more than twenty years after 

World War I, Australia committed to a 

new global conflict. 

http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/

explore-history 

 

 

https://libsouth.rok.catholic.edu.au/oliver/home/news
https://sites.google.com/a/rok.catholic.edu.au/ccg-chanel-college-student-site/library-home-page/library
https://cenetau.libraryreserve.com/10/45/en/SignIn.htm?url=Default.htm
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fonline.infobaselearning.com%2FDirect.aspx%3Faid%3D275017%26pid%3DWE49&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNFINYD4ihuM0GBA_E28YOK47cKbSg
http://online.infobase.com/HRC/Browse/Product/12
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fonline.infobaselearning.com%2FDirect.aspx%3Faid%3D275017%26pid%3DWE48&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNFWUZlTGCtCIz2uYtjvfjTB14f69Q
http://icof.infobaselearning.com/index.aspx
http://ebooks.infobaselearning.com/Default.aspx?InstID=16532
http://ebooks.infobaselearning.com/Default.aspx?InstID=16532
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fonline.infobaselearning.com%2FDirect.aspx%3Faid%3D275017%26pid%3DWE53&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNH8MN6H8pQ_vXcO3wEwyY4qfjY1Vg
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fonline.infobaselearning.com%2FDirect.aspx%3Faid%3D275017%26pid%3DWE40&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNG_eyEh5VaiHFQ0BxlSRG1KH4xKPQ
http://online.infobaselearning.com/Direct.aspx?aid=275017&pid=WE56
http://www.google.com/url?q=http%3A%2F%2Fonline.infobaselearning.com%2FDirect.aspx%3Faid%3D275017%26pid%3DWE30&sa=D&sntz=1&usg=AFQjCNHINZOTFjlpG7UDjOZOrlBtoihsQA
http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/learn-skills
http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/learn-skills
http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/explore-history/australia-wwi
http://ergo.slv.vic.gov.au/explore-history/australia-wwii


KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT”S  
HAPPENING  AT CHANEL 

Chanel College WEBSITE 
www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 



Art Matters …. Art is who we 
are. It facilitates self-realization 
in everyone. (Philippe 
Benichou) 

 

“Out of the Box Art Classes”.  

 
I like this quote as my years of teaching have shown me 
how art can teach us about ourselves. If your child loves 

art and wants to improve their skills and knowledge, think 
about coming to classes on Wednesday afternoons from 
3.45 to 4.45.  Classes commence beginning Term 1 Week 
2. Costs for the term are $140 with all materials supplied. 
Location is at the community building for Art Matters, 3 

Pitt Street 4680 Gladstone (Next to Fish Market). 
Any inquiries please  

contact  

Sharon on 0431 978 765.   
Sharon  

http://www.art-quotes.com/auth_search.php?authid=5996
http://www.art-quotes.com/auth_search.php?authid=5996

